
 

 

 

School Newsletter  

 
22nd July 2024   Term 6 Newsletter 6 

St Nicholas Church School 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

So that wraps up another brilliant year at St Nics! There have been so many highlights over the last 11 months 

that we couldn’t possibly name them all, but the positive standouts would have to be: our Good Ofsted in-

spection; opening the revamped library; the ‘best Christmas Fair ever!’ and Christmas plays; instrument les-

sons in school; developed links with Bath Rugby; the wonderful work of the Pupil Leadership Team; and the 

amazing Dance Umbrella performances to name a few! Not only that, as we scanned through the St Nics Face-

book pages from this year, it highlights so many of the opportunities we have endeavoured to give the chil-

dren: over 25 school trips to enhance learning experiences; numerous visitors to school, exploring subjects 

such as faith, historical knowledge and sport; hundreds of awards and certificates given out and a huge 30+ 

sporting events attended across the year!  

Of course, their have been many challenges along the way, with the weather proving to be our greatest neme-

sis this year. But not even the severe flooding in January and the destructive wind in March could dampen our 

spirits, and everyone managed to muddle through the awful illness season we had at the end of winter as 

well. 

As always, none of this amazing work is possible without a hugely dedicated team of staff and volunteers who 

work tirelessly to give the children at St Nics the best opportunities possible. A massive thank you to you all—

you deserve a well earned rest this summer. Thank you also to the governors, who work so hard behind the 

scenes to support staff and leaders to be the best they can be. Thank you to the incredible PTFA who always 

put on the best events and raise so much money for the school. Thank you to the parents and carers of our St 

Nics school community whose positivity and kind words keep us going. And last but most importantly, thank 

you to the brilliant St Nics children who never fail to bring smiles to our faces every single day! 

We hope you manage to have a relaxing summer break and look forward to hearing all about it when we re-

turn in September.  

 

Mr Low & Mrs Simmons 

 

REMINDER: THE CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL ON WEDNESDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER. 

Our Spirit of St Nicholas Award Winners Term 6 

Well done everyone! 

 

Cam Isabella N Mells Lauren H 

Somer Fabian D Yeo Mak H 

Dart Olivia H Hartlake Leo B 

  Midford Zayben L 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 
We couldn’t finish the year without a celebration of someone who, it would be fair to say, has 
had a tougher year than most. We are so, so proud of Leo in Year 6 who has overcome im-
measurable challenges and who has shown incredible bravery on every step of the way. This 
is his story in his own words.  
 
My Journey, by Leo  
 
“In October, I started to feel ill with headaches, double vision and feeling sick and I ended up going 
into hospital. The first day they did different checks on me like moving their finger to see where my 
eyes moved and seeing whether I could tap my fingers. I could look left and right but looking up made 
me feel a bit ill. I went back in the next day, on the Tuesday, they did a proper eye test like they do at 
the opticians. After that a nurse put a canular in my arm so they could put dye into me whilst I had a 
MRI scan. About half an hour later, they told us that I had a tumour. They called Bristol hospital to see 
if they had a bed, which they did so I went straight there. When I got there, a nurse took me to my 
bed on Bluebell ward. The bed was comfortable which was good! I made a friend whose bed was op-
posite mine. 
 
The next morning, I got taken to Daisy ward and lots of my family were there to see me: there was my 
mum and dad, uncle, my auntie, my nanny, my grampy and my grandma. I was in Daisy ward for a 
couple of days and I wasn’t allowed to eat or drink because I was due to have a brain operation. They 
then did an emergency operation because the pressure in my head was getting too much. The opera-
tion passed in a blink of an eye because I was anesthetised. After the operation, I was wearing an 
eye-mask because I still had double vision and I couldn’t look at the light so most of the time my par-
ents had to sit in a dark room with me! About a day after the operation, I got told by the doctors I had 
cancer. Me and my dad both shaved our hair off because I was going to have chemotherapy, I didn't 
want to shave my hair but I thought I'd be more sad to see my long hair fall out than to shave it off. I 
got taken back to Bluebell ward after 4 days in Daisy ward. In Bluebell ward, they tried to take my 
blood 2 – 3 times a day but because I was ill it made it very difficult for them. In Bluebell ward, just 
before my chemo started, they drained fluid from my head so they could test it and the same day they 
finally managed to get bloods. On the Friday I had my hickman line operation ready for chemo. This 
looked a like a phone charger in my chest which they used to give me medications and take bloods. 
When my chemo started, I was eating quite a bit for the first two days. On Starlight ward I was allowed 
to eat whatever I wanted, even pizza for breakfast! 
 
I did a stem cell harvest after my first chemo. My stem cells got stored in a special lab until I needed them 
after my high does chemo to help me get better quicker. I went home for about 2 weeks then went back to 
Bristol for another 5 day round of chemo which went better than the first round. 
 
I found it really hard being away from school as I'm never ill. I really missed my friends and teachers be-
cause I'm always with them. It was really hard but all of the pictures and messages they sent to me made it 
easier. 
 
I then had another 2 week break at home then went back to Bristol for 2 rounds of high dose chemo which 
was really difficult because it made me really ill. I also wasn't allowed to leave my room as I had a cold and 
couldn't risk letting other children get ill. I did make a couple of friends from a distance though.  I had to 
stay in hospital for 7 weeks but was allowed to go home for a few hours Christmas Day which made me 
really happy. All of my nurses and consultants were really supportive and kind and helped me get through 
my chemo. They're all amazing people. I completed all my chemo on New Years Eve but still had to stay in 
hospital for a few more weeks until I was well enough to go home. 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The chemo shrunk the tumour but there was still a tiny piece left. At the end of January I had 13 hour brain 

surgery to remove as much of the left over tumour as they could. Two weeks after, I did a mile 1/2 

walk,  my legs ached for a few a few days after but I wanted to get fit again.  

 
On 6th February, I left hospital to recover and wait for the swelling to go down before going to London to 
prepare for my Proton Beam Therapy treatment. I had my mask made up which involves warming up a 
special plastic which then gets moulded around my face and head. It was hot for a few minutes but then it 
cools and goes hard. A artist paints your mask for you in any design you like. I had a Lakers Basketball jer-
sey design with my surname and favourite players number.  
 
In March, I moved to London for 6 weeks with my Mum, Dad and sister. We stayed in a apartment on 
Camden Lock; it was really nice. Proton treatment took about 10 minutes a day, you can't feel anything 
whilst having it done. I responded to the treatment well with little side effects so I could also go to hospital 
school for 2 hours a day. After treatment I would sometimes rest or go sightseeing with my family, my fa-
vourites were the London eye and Science Museum. 
 
On 18th April, the day finally came 
and I was well enough to go back 
to school. It was weird putting on 
my school uniform as I'd not worn 
it for ages. I was really happy to be 
back as I missed everyone a lot.  
 
At the end of May, I had another 
operation to remove my hickman 
line and finally got to ring the end 
of treatment bell! Lots of nurses, 
play therapists, consultants and 
hospitality staff came. It felt great 
to be done with my treatment, I 
had lots of happy tears!  
 
My journey has inspired me to 
work in science for cancer re-
search when I grow up and my 
consultant said he'd employ me!” 
 
 
 
 
Leo  - your strength and bravery 
has inspired every single one of 
us at St Nics and we wish you 
all the very best for your time at 
secondary school. We are all 
cheering you on! Good Luck! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Staff Leavers 

            Mrs Kett 

At the end of this term we say a fond farewell to Mrs Kett! Mrs Kett has worked at St Nics as both a cover 

teacher and as a Year 5 class teacher and has been an invaluable member of the St Nics teaching team. Her 

passion in developing the music provision at school cannot be underestimated and thanks to her hard work, 

we have more children playing instruments at school than ever before. Mrs Kett is leaving to pursue her tal-

ents in graphic design, something she worked on before becoming a teacher. We wish her all the best for her 

future endeavours. 

 

Mrs Edwards   

The wonderful Mrs Edwards is so embedded in the life of St Nics, that when she announced her retirement 

earlier this term, no one actually knew what to do? Even the most senior staff can’t remember a time when 

she hasn’t been in school and her youthful spirit and boundless energy meant no one quite believed this day 

would ever come. The education landscape has become so challenging over the last 10 years that very few 

people manage a full career in a school. However, Mrs Edwards has been working at St Nicholas for a stag-

gering 38 YEARS!!!  

She started her time at St Nics in 1986 working as a dinner lady under the then Headteacher Peter Bates. She 

also took on the role of lunchtime supervisor before finally settling into the role of teaching assistant. 

Mrs Edwards is known for her love of partying and can be found most weekends either taking part in her fa-

vourite pastime of line dancing, or getting dressed up for a special occasion of one sort or another. She won’t 

mind us saying that she still has the best social life of all the staff at the school!  

She is the most kind, caring, patient and supportive member of staff and hundreds, if not thousands,  of chil-

dren and staff have had the joy of working with her over the years. She has served the St Nics community 

with unwavering dedication and deserves a well earned rest in retirement! 

Mrs Edwards—we are so lucky and blessed to have had you working with us at St Nicholas Church School and 

you will be greatly missed by both children and staff.  We know parents and past students will join us in wish-

ing you all the very best for your retirement. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Staff Leavers 

        Mrs Smith (TA)  

Mrs Smith joined our school as a teaching assistant this year and in the short time she was 

with us, she made a huge impact on the children. Her specialism with SEN pupils meant she 

was able to support many children in making huge progress. We wish her all the best for the 

future. 

 

         Miss D      

Miss D has been on secondment at Christchurch School in Frome this year and she has made 

the decision to take up a permanent place at the setting. We thank her for all of her efforts at 

St Nicholas over the years and wish her all the very best for the future. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Our KS2 Award Winners 

 Star Maths Magician Reading/Oracy Wizard Writer 

Avon Zarah H Bronwen K Shemmy 

David V 

Ivy-Rose C 

Mells Kyra J Leo R Ava-Grace L 

Francesca B 

Phillip B 

Yeo Sienna U Summer H Briera B 

Lukas T-S 

Blake R 

Hartlake Harry B Ronny DB Carter H 

Elsie-Leigh T 

Jay R 

Midford Lexi DW Jaycub K Caydn M 

Brooke DG 

Korey B 

         PTFA 
We have made it to the end of another academic year, and what a busy one it has been!  We want to thank 
all of the parents, carers, staff and children for all your support and help, we have only been able to achieve 
everything we have done this year thanks to you – from the £5000 worth of books for the library, to the 
benches in the playground. 
And as always, we really appreciate all the help you have given us at the events that we ran this year, every 
extra pair of hands makes such a difference – and if you are interested in helping, or in joining the com-
mittee, please do get in touch with us, you would be very welcome. 
  
We will be sending home a little gift with every child, to say thank you to them all for being so enthusiastic, 
polite and helpful at every event we have held. We hope you all have a fantastic summer, and look forward 
to another busy, fun-filled year of fundraising for our school community. 

Outside of School Achievements 

Well done to Brooke DG who has been awarded a certificate for swimming 12 metres. 

Congratulations to Florence D who has completed her ballet exam (distinction). 

Well done to Sophie C and Chloe B who have both completed Race For Life. 

Congratulations to Caydn M who has passed Level 5 & 6 in swimming and to Evie C who has passed Level 12.  

        100% Attendance 

Achieving 100 % attendance is something we hope all of our children aim for but we know that illness, acci-

dents and sometimes just bad luck often prevents this. So to reach 100% is quite an achievement and quite 

rightly should be celebrated! A big congratulations to the following children who have reached this milestone 

this year:     POPPY B  ZARAH H  SIENNA U 

        Well done girls! 



 

Diary Dates 

Tuesday 23rd July 

9.00am Leavers Service 

End Of Term 6  - Please note we will be finishing 

at 12.40pm 

(Midford + Wellow finish 1:00) 

Monday 2nd September 

INSET Day 

Tuesday 3rd September 

INSET Day 

 

Wednesday 4th September 

Term 1 begins for students 

PLEASE SEE NEW TERM DATES AND 

INSET DAYS AT THE BOTTOM OF THIS 

NEWSLETTER 

Attendance 

Cam 93.9% 

Somer 94.5% 

Dart 94.1% 

Avon 95% 

Mells 95% 

Yeo 95.5% 

Hartlake 92.9% 

Midford 91.7% 

Wellow 90.9% 

Overall attendance is: 94.3% 

Time to Talk 

Cam What was your favourite sea creature at the aquarium?  

Somer How many of the months of the year can you spell correctly?  

Dart How tall did you manage to make your marshmallow tower? 

Avon What is a calligram?  

Mells Tell your grown up how you created your own switch for a cir-

cuit.  

Yeo What would be your first policy if you were Prime Minister?  

Hartlake What you are most looking forward to over your last few days 

of St Nicholas?  

Wellow Tell your grown up something that you are looking forward to 

in September.   Midford 

Class Photos 

Class photo proofs have been 

sent home.  You will be able to 

order the photos online or by 

cash. If you need any assistance, 

please contact the photographer 

direct.  Orders will be returned 

to school in September. Thank 

you. 

Have a great summer holiday every-

body! See you all in September. 



 

2024-2025 SCHOOL TERM AND HOLIDAY DATES 

Including INSET DAYS 

 

 

TERM 1 

Start: Monday 2nd September 

Finish: Friday 25th October 

TERM 2 

Start: Monday 4th November  

Finish: Friday 20th December 

TERM 3   

Start: Monday 6th January 

Finish: Friday 14th February 

TERM 4  

Start: Monday 24th February 

Finish: Friday 4th April 

TERM 5 

Start: Tuesday 22nd April 

Finish: Friday 23rd May 

TERM 6 

Start: Monday 2nd June 

Finish: Tuesday 22nd July 

INSET DAYS  

Monday 2nd September 2024 

Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Friday 25th October 2024 

Monday 6th January 2025 

Wednesday 18th June 2025 







 

 

 

 

 

 




















